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TPL Builds Additional Classroom Facilities for YBS School

The groundbreaking ceremony for the construction of additional classrooms at Yayasan Bonapasogit Sejahtera
(YBS) School, a school fostered by PT Toba Pulp Lestari (TPL), took place as part of efforts to provide better
facilities for elementary school students.

As a tangible commitment to and concern for elementary education, Yayasan Bonapasogit Sejahtera (YBS) is
building additional classrooms to enhance student facilities continuously.

The groundbreaking ceremony was attended by Reverend Niscaya Hutasoit; TPL Director Anwar Lawden; Mill
Operational Head Mayank Jindal; Chairman of Yayasan Bonapasogit Sejahtera, Teaczhey Sinyal; Treasurer of
Yayasan Bonapasogit Sejahtera, Jonner Sianturi; Secretary of Yayasan Bonapasogit Sejahtera, Labueni Siboro;
TPL HR Operational Section Head, Hotman Sibue; Act L&D Section Head, Fanesha Tobing; and School Committee
Chairman, Pergaulan Marpaung.

The event began with a thanksgiving service led by the pastor of POUK (Persekutuan Oikumene Umat Kristen)
TPL, followed by the ceremonial laying of the first stone by TPL Director Anwar Lawden.

The construction of these classrooms is part of YBS's 2024 program, driven by the increasing number of students
while existing classrooms cannot accommodate all of them. Therefore, this project is a priority, with plans to
build two additional classrooms for YBS elementary school students.

On this occasion, TPL Director Anwar Lawden, accompanied by YBS Chairman and TPL HR Department Head,
Teaczhey Sinyal, expressed appreciation for the continuous improvement in the quality of education at YBS.
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"The construction of these additional classrooms is expected to enhance the quality and facilities for students.
This reflects TPL's commitment to supporting education and developing students' potential within its
operational areas," said Anwar.

Teaczhey Sinyal added that the company will continue to support educational development to achieve the goal
of growing and progressing together with the community.

The School Committee Chairman, Pergaulan Marpaung, expressed gratitude to all parties supporting the
construction of these classrooms, highlighting the issue of limited classroom space that has led some students
to attend afternoon classes.

"We appreciate YBS and TPL's initiative in building these elementary school classrooms. YBS plays a significant
role in education in Toba Regency, especially in Parmaksian District. As parents, we hope this school will continue
to grow and contribute to the community," said Pergaulan Marpaung.
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